[image: image1.jpg]St. Sebasgtian Parish

476 MULL AVENUE = AKRON, OHIO 44320-1299 = 330.836.2233 = www.stsebastian.org





Angelus Letter
27 August 2020
Thursday of the Twenty-first Week in Ordinary Time
St. Monica
 
Dear Parish Family,
WHAT YOU NEED TO KNOW FOR THIS WEEKEND
Friday            Mass                          8AM*                        Fr. Valencheck
                       Confessions             4 to 5PM*                 
Saturday       Mass                          8AM*                        Fr. Simone
                       Confessions             9:30 to 10AM*
                       Vigil Mass                 4:30**                       Fr. Valencheck
Sunday          Mass                          9AM*                        Fr. Valencheck
                       Mass                          11AM*                      Fr. Simone
                       Mass                          1PM*                        Fr. Pfeiffer
 
* Masks are required by the state, city and diocese.
OTHER IMPORTANT REMINDERS/CHANGES/NOTES
**At the 4:30 Mass, with permission from the diocese, there will be an absolute requirement for masks to be worn. 
DAILY MASS ATTENDEES: Please note that Thursday morning Mass is returning to 8:15AM
SEMINARIANS
 
Even though all of our seminarians that have been serving in our sanctuary have returned to school, you still may see a seminarian from time to time serving at Mass. Mr. Charles Bulger will be staying with us through the year at the St. Irene House. His duties will keep him pretty occupied, so we won’t see quite as much of him as we have other seminarians, but he will still be around. Please keep him in your prayers.
Sometime in the not too distant future, we plan on introducing all the residents of the St. Irene House to you and have them explain a little more about what this ministry is about. Thank you to everybody who helps make this project possible.
SCHOOL NEWS
School starts this coming Wednesday in person, on line and a combination of both. “Forward with Christ in hope!” is the battle cry that was given during the diocesan online Bishop’s Conference and passed on to our school community through Mr. Anthony Rohr, our principal. The Church and schools have been through much more difficult times than these and we will get through this time becoming a better people and parish because of it. The unknown can be unsettling, but we are called to bravery in Christ through His resurrection. There are going to be great joys coming up and there will be moments of frustration and we are on guard not to let a frustration or difficulty steer the ship! This time is a bit like the war effort during World War II. This is a time to pull together, to extend ever greater charity and understanding as we are given a greater opportunity to live our Christian calling to become saints. This can be one of our greatest years of blessings and graces. Remember to breathe, relax, pray, call on our saints and angels, especially Our Mother and our patron St. Sebastian and carry on! Know that my prayers continue to include you and your families and loved ones.
As noted above, Thursday Mass will be moving back to its slot of 8:15AM. There will be a limited number of students who will be coming to that Mass. The rest of the school will watch Mass online. We are going to attempt to have more Masses scheduled throughout the weeks coming up that are not open to the general public so that we can bring more students in limited numbers over for Mass. If we cannot celebrate Mass, then we lose the heart of our school and I am not willing to give that up. It may not be every week for every student, but our students will be going to Mass.
Many of our parish fundraisers will have to be cancelled this year or creatively replaced. The difficulty with many of our fundraisers is that they take a tremendous amount of preplanning and work and the future with COVID is just too uncertain. Additionally, many of the entertainment groups we would have used such as musicians for concerts and performances have not even been able to practice and are understandably unavailable. 
To that end, if you are looking for something to which you wish to donate to help support in a particular way during COVID, consider supporting your parish school and the excellent work it has done for the past 90+ years and continues to do as an anchor to our neighborhood. Also, if you have a COVID friendly idea for raising funds, please let me know!
PSR NEWS
 
Please note the following adjustments to PSR registration: We are still planning to offer in person PSR instruction in the school as we have in previous years. COVID-19 guidelines will be strictly observed in order to maximize the safety of all who are involved.
 
In addition, we will offer a virtual option for those who are uncomfortable with in person instruction or unable to attend. Because of ongoing evaluation and to properly prepare for the upcoming academic year, the start date for PSR has been moved back to October 4th. More information will be forthcoming.
 
To register, please visit our website to download a registration form and turn in with payment at the rectory.
 
YOUNG ADULT BIBLE STUDY
 
Our young adults of the parish are starting a Bible Study which will begin meeting on Monday, September 21st at 7PM. For more information (such as location, what you need, what is being done for COVID) please contact Jenna at jenna.schweitzer59@gmail.com or visit the Young Adults Group page on our parish website, https://www.stsebastian.org/church/young-adults-group
 
PRAYERS FOR THE SICK
Please keep all of our sick and distressed in your prayers:
The Caufield Family, Regina Buhalak, Elizabeth Clark, Rita Cummings, Anthony D’Attoma, Gretchen & Steve Golnar, Carolyn Jeske, Kimberly Jesser, Kathy Johnson, Chuck Kastor, Stan Kennedy,Jean Labate, Don Matis, Betty O’Hara. Pamela Oliver, Keith Pecek, Sue Prexta, Frank and Nancy Ropchock, Cory Schulz, John Schultz, Marilyn Spallino, & Marie White.
 
God bless you,
Fr. Valencheck.
St. Sebastian, pray for us.
St. Mary, Pray for us.
St. Monica, Pray for us.
